Dear Muti,

Now that you are with God, I would like to repeat everything I've been saying to you when you were among us in person.

Thank you for all the work you have been doing for us Subud members with regard to Bapak and Ibu Rahayu's talks, transcribing every word they gave us over so many years, without ever revealing your exhaustion.

Thank you for organising the many meetings with Ibu that we asked you to arrange.

Thank you for working tirelessly for so many hours at Ibu's office, and in your kitchen preparing lunches and dinners every time there was an event to be celebrated in Pamulang.

Thank you for listening to us, for looking after us and for smiling at us. For being there whenever we needed you, and thank you for your prompt answers to our emails.

Thank you for taking such loving care of our dear Ibu Rahayu.

And thank you for so many other things too numerous to enumerate here.

May God reward you many times over for all your work, all your dedication and all your love for us.

I can not say goodbye, because you will remain with us forever.

All my love from down here,

Paloma